
The Ministers recognized that the essential elements for a 

CFE treaty are now on the table in Vienna, though much remains to 

be done, in particular to develop an effective verification 

regime. 

The Ministers expressed their willingness to give 

simultaneously impetus to the C8BM negotiations. They emphasized 

their shared commitment to achieving a CFE agreement as soon as 

possible in 1990, and agreed on the principle of holding a C8CE 

summit meeting this year. They stressed the need for timely and 

thorough preparation for such a meeting through appropriate 

consultation among the 35 participating states. 

They affirmed their interest in continuing the conventional 

arms control process, taking into account future requirements for 

European stability and security in the light of political 

developments in Europe. 
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